

Head of the Direct Communications Unit

4 January 2021

Dear Mr Nixon

I would like to thank you for your letter of 19 December to the Prime Minister. I apologise for the delay in our response. I hope you will understand that the Prime Minister remains fully engaged in leading the Government's response to COVID-19 and so has asked me to reply on his behalf.

I was pleased to hear that you have been able to create something of a positive out of the COVID-19 pandemic by using the Government response as a learning tool. Educating children about the pandemic will likely improve their adherence to guidelines and ease their anxiety and as such I am very supportive of such an initiative. It is great that they have successfully handled all the recent changes.

The logo you and your pupils have created is certainly eye catching and I applaud all of your efforts in joining the campaign against Coronavirus. We will keep your logo in mind if the Government ever decides a change is needed. In the meantime, I am pleased to hear that your work is being rewarded through local recognition. Any increase in awareness of either the rules or the pandemic in general are of benefit to all and I would like to thank you for your help.

Thank you, once again, for writing.

Yours sincerely

CHRIS JENNINGS